
November 21, 2023 

Dear Partners,  
 
Finding opportunities to share the gospel with others 
seems very challenging for most of us.  Our schedules 
are too full,  we’re not sure if people are interested, 
and we don’t want to risk saying the wrong thing. Days 
can go into weeks and weeks could drift into years 
without many of us telling anyone about the  hope of 
Christ.   
 
Fear, apathy, misconceptions, and other obstacles can 
often be overcome  through simple, good experiences.  
 
This is why Fill the Feast week has become a favorite of 
so many of our students. For one week, we invite peo-
ple to make room in their schedules to pair up with 
experienced gospel-sharers who can model starting 
conversations with others about their spiritual back-
grounds.  
 

Last week was that 
week and I’m not sure 
if we are more excited 
that many people 
heard the gospel on 
campus in intention-
al, yet friendly ways, 
or that so many of our 
students got to expe-
rience it.  
 
A number of staff and 
students sent mes-
sages about the good con-

versations they had. I posted a few examples here. 
 
A few days like this on campus can translate into a lifetime of 
individuals open to 
sharing with those 
around them.  
 
It was wonderful hear-
ing how people re-
sponded to Christ last 
week. How much more 
to think about the 
many who will be 
“blessed to eat at the 
feast in the kingdom of 
God” [see Luke 14:15] as 
believers keep witness-
ing for Christ in the 
years to come. 
 

Two Cru students  in one of those 
thoughtful conversations last week. 

 



Scott & Bonnie Roe * 4410 Somerset Lane * Madison, WI  53711  
 Bonnie.Roe@cru.org * 608.239.1748 (B) * Scott.Roe@cru.org * 608.239.2367 (S) 

ScottandBonnie.com 

 
Praise God that Fall Getaway was a great success with over 200 students from Southern Wisconsin hearing the 
Word and entering into good community.  Julia’s fall break lined up with this retreat so  it was nice to have our 
whole family there again. 
 
Pray for students who’ve made new decisions for Christ this fall, that they would become grounded in the founda-
tions of faith. We're encouraged by the number of involved students reaching out to shepherd new and young be-
lievers.  
 
Pray students have courage and discernment as make decisions about participating in Cru’s Winter Conference as 
well as Spring Break and Summer Missions trips.  Pray we give good guidance to these opportunities and many 
other important decisions they face. 

 
 
 

We are always grateful for your 
critical partnership in this life-

changing ministry.  
 

We couldn’t do it without you! 


